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July 23,2007 

Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director and Secretary 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 0330 1-2429 

Re: DE 06-125; Public Sewice Company of New Hampshire 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

OFFICES IN: 
MANCHESTER 

CONCORD 
PORTSMOUTH 

I am writing on behalf of Constellation Energy Commodities Group, Inc. and 
Constellation NewEnergy, Inc. (referred to below as "the Constellation companies") concerning 
the Commission's recent Order No. 24,768 (referred to below as "the energy service rate order"). 
Constellation NewEnergy, which supplies electricity to customers at retail, is an intervenor in 
Docket DE 06-125. Constellation Energy Commodities Group, which supplies electricity at 
wholesale, did not directly intervene in this docket, although it has been an intervenor in prior 
energy service proceedings involving Public Service Company of New Hampshire ("PSNH") 
and is extensively involved in policy matters related to the electric industry in New Hampshire 
and throughout the region. 

In its energy service rate order issued on June 29, the Commission urged the parties to 
complete for consideration by the Commission a proposal under which competitive suppliers 
would provide information regarding the load they have under contract for the upcoming year. 
Although the Constellation companies had previously indicated their support for such a concept, 
further consideration of how such a proposal may work as well as their experience in New 
Hampshire during the past year have given rise to serious concerns about proceeding with such a 
proposal. The purpose of this letter is to explain those concerns, and request that the 
Commission ensure that other suppliers have an appropriate opportunity to comment on any 
proposal by PSNH before it is acted on by the Commission. It is Constellation's understanding 
that the Commission does not intend to adopt a specific proposal until all suppliers have had an 
opportunity to comment, but because Constellation had previously indicated that it believed it 
could support a new reporting requirement, it felt it appropriate to express its concerns as soon as 
possible rather than waiting until the Commission staff and PSNH have spent additional time on 
it. 






